
 

  
PBl/RHt  16th March 2022  

 
Dear Parent/Carer  
 
Closure of Year 9 bubble:  Thursday 17th to Friday 18th March 2022 
 
Unfortunately, we need to temporarily close our Year 9 bubble from Thursday 17th to Friday 18th 
March 2022.   
 
We have had a significant number of staff absence due to Covid. Having considered our ability to 
operate lessons as normal and to supervise break and lunch times based on available staffing, we are 
unable to continue to operate as normal over the next two days.  
 
Therefore, Year 9 students should not attend the Academy on Thursday to Friday.  Instead, students 
will need to access work on the learning grids.  Students can contact teachers via email or TEAMS if 
they need any support. 
 
Students are expected to return to the Academy on Monday 21st March. 
  
I realise that this is a challenging situation for all parents, but I wanted to reassure you that this 
decision has not been taken lightly, and has been made in the consultation with ATT and by notifying 
the local authority.   
 
If you have any questions, please get in touch with your child’s tutor in the first instance.  
Kind regards  
  

  
Mr P Butterell  
Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


